

Yorkshire Regional Management Committee

MINUTES OF MEETING

PRESENT Brian Sly (Chair) Nick Dawson (Secretary) Andy Harrison Beaumont (Treasurer) Claire Ormandy (Table Officials Rep) Colin Hurst (Referee's Rep) Pat Smith (Yorkshire Girls Coach) Donna McCourt (EB North Rep) Betty Codona Duco Van Oostrum Bert Beaumont	VENUE Doncaster Deaf College DATE 18/09/06 TIME 7pm CHAIR Brian Sly TAKING MINUTES Nick Dawson
---	---

Apologies

Dave Ransom
Dave Smith
Chris Taylor
Lorraine Gayle

Minutes of Previous Meeting

Agreed as a true record

Matters Arising

- U17 Yorkshire Girls – Finished 4th after a OT loss in ¾ playoff, full update on website. Official thanks to Neil Lovell & Nick Dawson
- Update was received from Dave Ransom on Yorkshire Boys who have been cut to 15 and played in a tournament in Birmingham last weekend winning 3 out of 4 games. Full update on website.
- PS – Erica no longer Pats assistant for Yorkshire Girls she has stepped down due to pregnancy. Des Naylor from Doncaster is now assistant and has given excellent support. 4 Practices so far down to 16 players. Positive is that all girls not previously in clubs have joined clubs, all be it out of their own regions.
- BS – passed round a thank you card from George Colwills parents for the support RMC gave them in enabling George to play for North of England in a tournament in San Marino.
- DvO – to look into backdate financial support for Sharks players that need it who also went to San Marino Tournament.
- BS – agreed to offering financial support in retrospect

Financial Update

- AHB – upturn in money from registrations due to local leagues now insisting on all players being registered.

- AHB – In general we are in a good healthy position.
- AHB/BS – Leeds league applying for £500 to buy new teams in the leagues table equipment. Actual costings to be submitted by Chris Taylor and up to £500 to be released.
- ND/BS – Dave Smith requests £225 for a contribution to new table equipment for York CVL league. **ND to ask DS to contact BS** with regards to what the league is and details of whether registrations will be made from all people taking part.
- ND – noted that in his involvement with both Yorkshire Boys & Girls that the squads be supplied with equipment. 4 balls will be purchased for girls and 10 for the boys. The 6 balls from the U17 girls tournament will also be given to the girls to make it even. Ball bags will also be purchased. **ND to get prices from Sportserve and EBE and purchase as appropriate**
- BS – Thanks to Andy for her help with the finances throughout the year and congratulations for winning the EB registrar of the year.

Coach/Officials Update

- BC – noted that there is efforts to develop coach education and is involved with putting on some coach education courses for people who are coaching young people. All agrees that if the coaches were to be coming to our region we would support the project, in whatever way we could.
- **DM to check on 40% money back from coach education courses from EB**
- BC – raised the question of how much hardship money would be spent. BS explained that it would be dealt with on a personal basis per candidate/application.
- DM – pointed out that there is money available for mentoring
- BC – noted that Andy Bradshaw is putting a mentoring programme together which he will coordinate. Made the point for demands being made of the same people again and again.
- CO – very few rules changes, all feedback from conference will be on website.
- CO/CH – made some business cards promoting the website and some basic information bookmarks for referees who are assessing as basic guides. RMC to compensate for costs.
- **CO/AHB – to send £100 donation to Pat Fairclough for ABBTO contribution**
- CH – pointed out there is a low turn up from Level one to Level 2 officials this year only had 2.

A.O.B.

- AHB – Suggested some financial recompense for CH for the constant administration of the new look and very professional website.
- BS – suggested £400 all agreed
- AHB – reported that he Leeds and Bradford leagues have combined. All agreed after discussion this is best for basketball in the region.
- CH – Reported that he Yorkshire League is now 5 teams and that format is to change so that the cup is an Open cup.
- BC – encouraged all to fill in the Mallin Review Questionnaire

- DM – explained that the questionnaire is reviewing EB GB wheelchair and GBB not BBF and that the questions can be misleading
- CH – suggested 4 new basketballs for the Doncaster CVL all agreed **ND to order 4 new balls**
- BC – Clarified registering the CVLs
- ND made an official request in writing for the tutor fee's for courses organized by Humberball All agreed
- BC – raised the issue at which she has taken personal offence at the statements made in the England Basketball Annual Report Document/The Chairmans Report. She feels that it is unprofessional to use the words terrorist towards members and that she has had many calls from people linking her to the statements. Very displeased.

Time and Date of Next Meeting

Monday 17th November Doncaster Deaf College 7:30pm Start